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Dear Members of the Faith Community and Friends, 

I would like to take a moment and share with you pieces of good news as we move toward opening a 

year-round transition-to-housing shelter and the development of very affordable and extremely 

affordable housing.  I also want to share some very specific service opportunities that may be of interest 

to you. 

First, the City of Ventura is moving forward with a Letter of Understanding with the County of Ventura 

which basically states that they will be working together to locate a site for a year-round transition-to-

housing shelter.  The City has the siting as a goal for 2018. 

Second, on March 20th, 2018, at the Board of Supervisors meeting, Supervisor Bennett proposed that 

the Board approve protocols and policies for working with cities to provide crisis housing, year-round 

shelter or foul weather shelter for homeless people (see page 4), including possibly matching the 

amount of money a city is willing to put into an effort for improvements and operations.  This was item 

#21 on the Agenda and was approved 5-0. 

Third, the City is open to discussing and evaluating a variety of very affordable and extremely 

affordable housing options.  These issues along with inclusionary housing are and will be part of 

ongoing agenda items for both the planning commission and council agendas.  We need to be alert 

and offer our support.  The State of California is passing legislation to encourage cities to take action 

to provide for the affordable housing needs of all.  In Ventura County, and Ventura specifically, we do 

have a housing crisis and creative, thoughtful efforts are needed. 

There are two upcoming groundbreaking events for such housing:  The Housing Authority of the City 

of San Buenaventura is building Snapdragon II (see page 3) and the groundbreaking is on April 5th at 

10:00 AM.  Eleven units will be set aside for people with special needs and for those without a home; 

Rancho Verde Apartments is a 24-unit new construction multi-family rental development for farmworker 

households earning between 30% and 50% Area Media income.  The groundbreaking will be held on 

March 28th 11:00AM at South Saticoy Avenue and Blackburn Road.  Peoples’ Self-Help Housing is 

remodeling the old Hamilton Hotel and it will be very affordable housing.  This is all good news, and 

hopefully more will be happening soon. 
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Opportunities to Serve:   

Family Promise of West Ventura County is moving toward opening.  We how have 10 host 

congregations and 5 support congregations.  We need 4 more host congregations.  Maybe your 

congregation would be willing to explore this possibility.  If so, please contact me:  Judy Alexandre, 

Congregation Coordinator:  judyalexandre@gmail.com .  We are also having our first fundraiser…a 

super run on April 21, 2018.  This is a 5K walk-run (see page 6). 

Family Promise along with the existing work of the City Center Transitional Living Center will 

significantly meet the need of families experiencing homelessness in Ventura. 

 

Many of you have heard about the tragic fire and loss of life at River Haven, a program operated by 

Turning Point Foundation.  The fire destroyed more of the already very fragile domes that were years 

past their life expectancy.  River Haven had been in the process of replacing the domes with Tuff-

Sheds.  As of now, 5 sheds have been replaced and there is a commitment of 2 faith groups to purchase 

5 additional sheds.  These sheds are 10’ x 10’ and have a window and a locking front door and have 

some insulation.  Perhaps your congregation would be able to purchase a shed.  The cost (including a 

10% discount) is $4,452.23 including tax.  The City of Ventura has purchased a shed and is working to 

establish improved utilities.  The County Health Department has located a Whole Person Health Care 

Pod (which includes showers, porta-potties and an exam room/mobile care clinic) at River Haven to 

better serve the residents and others who are experiencing homelessness.  The Pod is available every 

Monday from 12:30 PM to 3:30 PM. For more information about River Haven and Turning Point 

Foundation, please contact:  Suki Sir  ssir@turningpointfoundation.org . 

Please stay tuned and join the progress that is being made.  Attached also are 4 petitions that will let 

the City know that we support the development of the shelter and of very and extremely affordable 

housing.  We would love to have all the petitions turned in by April 4th, 2017 to Rob March: 

rob.march2@gmail.com . 

 

May we continue to work together building Shalom in our community. 

Judy Alexandre, Chair 

Ventura Social Services Task Force 

 

Read on for more information on the following: 

1.  Snapdragon II Flyer 

2.  Board of Supervisors March 20th Item #21 proposal 

3.  Family Promise 5K Walk-Run Flyer 
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